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Virtual Public Involvement
Project: Safety and Geometrical Improvements
 at PR-2 kilometer 214.50 to 216.50, Peñuelas 

AC-200311/ ZP-2(80)

The Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW), Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority 
(PRHTA) and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) are notifying private organizations, state and federal 
government agencies, municipal entities, and the public, of the availability of the video on the PRHTA website 
regarding the project: Safety and Geometrical Improvements PR-2 from kilometer 214.50 to 216.50 in the 
municipality of Peñuelas, PR.  This video can be accessed at: PRHTA web page  http://act.dtop.pr.gov/. Also, 
through this link: https://youtu.be/82stoCAvOGE and at the Facebook page   of the DTPW and the municipality of 
Peñuelas.

The proposed project consists in the development of safety and geometrical improvements to PR-2 from
 kilometer 214.50 to kilometer 216.50. The project also includes the replacement of the existing metal barrier with 
a concrete barrier, pavement rehabilitation and the geometrical improvements on the north frontage road of the 
project section.  The purpose of the video is to inform the public and agencies about the proposal and the 
maintenance of traffic during the project construction.

The video and hard copies of the presentation will be available for review and comments for a period of thirty (30) 
calendar days from the date of publication of this Notice.  Copies may be obtained during business hours and days 
at the Environmental Studies Office, Floor 15, Roberto Sánchez Vilella Government Center, South Tower, De Diego 
Avenue, Santurce and at Peñuelas Town Hall located at   Pedro Velázquez Díaz Street, Peñuelas.
All interested parties are invited to send comments or recommendations to: oea@dtop.pr.gov  or to:

Ángel J. Alicea Rodríguez, PhD, PE
Acting Director

Programming and Special Studies Area
Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority
PO Box 42007, San Juan, Puerto Rico 00940-2007

Re: Safety  and Geometrical Improvements at PR-2 km. 214.50 to km 216.50
Peñuelas 

AC-200311/ ZP-2(80)

Comments shall be received on or before the thirty (30) calendar days period from the date of the publication of 
this Notice.

Laws and Procedures Related to Environmental Impact (23 CFR Part 771, Section 106) Federal Highway 
Administration.


